for the summer 1992 semester unless this is taken care of." The fact is there was a computer error regarding a \$10.00 check I wrote almost a year before in the summer of 1991 for the application fee. There should not have been a hold. fee was taken care of the previous summer. Her statement, "reasons vary from lab fees to returned checks" is inaccurate and misleading. She implies there are several instances of That is not true. This memo is, therefore, this type. misrepresentative of me. I received this memo after the Office of Admissions and Records had cleared up the computer I called the Office of Admissions and Records and requested they call Professor Curcio, in my behalf, and let her know this was cleared up. Had Professor Curcio consulted me first before hastily writing this inaccurate and misleading memo on OUHSC letterhead, I would not have felt so intimidated.

June 27, 1992- Saturday morning, Professor Esparza picked me up at my apartment near campus, and we went to pick my mother up. Professor Esparza had asked me earlier if my mother would be willing to talk to him. I was not clear about what he wanted to talk to my mother about, but I did not feel I was in a position to deny his request and said I would ask her. My mother was convalescing following major surgery. She was well aware of the undue stress I was experiencing as a student at the OUHSC, but she had no idea to the extent. I never wanted to worry her about it. She agreed to get out of bed for this